
 

 

City of Mercer Minutes 

September 15, 2016 
 

Mayor Kathy Schon called meeting to order with council members Allan Laib, Amanda Presser and 

Randy Zinke, and Cathy Hill, auditor. Lynn Oberg, McLean Sheridan Rural Water Director, was also 

present. 

 

Amanda made a motion to approve the minutes from both meetings last month and Allan seconded. 

Motion carried. 

  

Amanda made motion to approve bills and Allan seconded. Motion carried. 

 

Finances were approved by Amanda and seconded by Randy. Motion carried. 

 

The second reading for the 2017 budget was read. Randy made a motion to approve and Allan seconded it. 

Motion carried. 

 

An emergency response booklet was made up for the city of Mercer by Brian Day from the Midwest 

Assistance Program. 

 

Cathy is looking into becoming a Notary Public. Approved by Randy and seconded by Amanda. Motion 

carried. 

 

The outcome of the September 13, 2016 election for the Rural water was: Yes - 28, and No - 21. 49 total 

votes. It passed. 

 

Allan made a motion to approve the election results and Amanda seconded it, Motion carried. 

 

The Mayor and City Auditor signed the resolution adopting Measure 1 for applications and bids for 

designs and cost estimates for the rural water project; sewer and storm water projects and takes effective 

September 15, 2016   

 

Motion was made to sign the authorized Rural Development paperwork by Randy and seconded by Allan. 

Motion carried. 

 

Lynn Oberg and AJ Tuck to do the grant application to ND State Water Commission.  A motion was 

made for the application for the sewer project by Randy and seconded by Amanda. Motion carried. 

 

The water tank was cleaned and was reported to be in bad shape. Some holes were found and an estimate 

of $80,000.00 to fix inside and out. Not recommended by the company who cleaned it. 

 

There have been 2 water breaks in the last month, so repair bills are coming in. 

 

Amanda made a motion to adjourn meeting and seconded by Randy. Motion carried. 

 

Next meeting will be October 20, 2016 at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Cathy Hill, Auditor 



 

 

Bills to be paid:  

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 


